	                                                                Spring 2010- Course Syllabus
Dermatology 
	Course Number:  CLS 6101

	Trimester Credit Hours: 1
	Total Contact Hours Per 15 

	Course Director: Dr. Steven L. Kleinfield D.C., F.A.C.O.
 Email Address:sklnfld@parkercc.edu
 Phone number: 214-352-7332  ext 7349
	Class meeting time: 
    Lecture: Friday 11:00am-11:50am
 

	 Office Hours: M,T,W & TH 12:00-12:50
                          TH 7:7:50 as well.


	

	
	


COURSE  DESCRIPTION:
This course introduces students to clinical dermatology.  They will be introduced to the more common dermatological conditions including those dermatological conditions that are associated with neuromusculoskeletal disorders.  The student will also be introduced to the different treatment modalities that may be used for these disorders.
LEARNING OBJECTIVES: 

       Learning Outcomes: At the completion of this course, the student will be able to:
1) Discuss the Principle’s of Diagnosis concerning Dermatologic Lesions including:


 Non-pigmented epidermal growths, Pigmented growths, Eczematous rashes, 
Vesicles and Bullae, Infections of the skin, Pustules and White Spots, 
Generalized Erythema and Purpura, Hair and Nail Disorders
      2)  Discuss dermatologic therapies and procedures as well as alternative 
therapies for the dermatological conditions noted above
GENERAL APPROACH TO TEACHING:
The lecture classes will be taught lecture style along with using power-point slides.  The inclusion of wellness topics and everyday events ( items in the news) that relate to the topic being discussed will change from trimester to trimester.  
PRE-REQUISITES: 
Pathology I or concurrent enrollment
REQUIRED TEXTBOOKS: 
	Principles of Dermatology (4th Edition) by Lookingbill and Marks
Skin Disease Diagnosis and Treatment by Thomas P. Habif (2nd Edition)
	

	Dermatology Course Notes by  Dr. Kleinfield
	


RECOMMENDED ADDITIONAL TEXTBOOKS: 
	Sauer’s Manual of Skin Diseases (9th Edition)      John C. Hall

	


SUPPLIES:  None

EVALUATION AND GRADING POLICY: 
The overall course grade is the average of the scores from three examinations:
Lecture Test 1- 33%
Lecture Test 2- 33%

Final – 34%
In order to ensure that the student has a comprehensive grasp of the material, examinations  are cumulative, with about 80% of the examination covering new material, and 20% of the exam comprised of previous material. 

Evaluations:

Evaluation is an integral part of the educational process and is used as an educational tool to help students identify problem areas, to recognize and reward achievement, and to identify students who are unable to meet the rigors of the curriculum. Final course grades and their interpretation are listed below: 

  

	Grade
	Numerical Value
	GPA
	Interpretation of Academic Achievement

	A
	89.5 - 100
	4.0
	Excellent

	B
	79.5 - 89.49
	3.0
	Above Average

	C
	69.5 - 79.49
	2.0
	Satisfactory

	F
	 69.49 or Below
	0.0
	Fail


ESTIMATE OF STUDENT WORK LOAD:
The student should spend at least 1-2 hours per week  reviewing the lecture material 
STUDENTS WITH SPECIAL NEEDS:
The student with special needs will be advised to see the Office of Student Affairs.  If they have already done this, the Office of Student Affairs will make recommendations  to help accommodate these special need students.  This class will do all it can to accommodate those needs and recommendations.
EXAMINATIONS: Make-up Exams/Lab Practicals 
You must be on time for the Exam as no Exams are passed out once the first student leaves the exam room. Exams are scheduled well in advance so that students can plan appropriately. If a student must be absent from an exam, it is the student's responsibility to notify the Course Director no later than the scheduled starting time of the exam  Failure to notify the Course Director could result in the student receiving a grade of "0" for the missed exam. (See missed exam policy below)
Exam dates can only be changed by the course director, under the direct guidance of the trimester faculty coordinator. 

ALTERING GRADES ON EXAMS:
· Evaluation of the scantron analysis sheet will reveal the number or % of students who miss each question. 
· If 60 % of students answer a question incorrectly then the question comes under scrutiny.
· If the question is miss keyed, then the scantron should all be regraded giving students credit for the correct answer and taking points off for incorrect answers. 
If it is determined the question is poorly worded, is misleading or a bad question then there are several options.

1) the questions can be removed from the exam and the grades recalculated 
based on one less question, i.e. Calculating the grade on 49/50 questions.

2) points can be added to student’s exams that missed the question only, that 
way everybody gets credit for the question.

3) points can be added to all students’ exams, thereby giving credit to those who 
missed the question and giving extra points to those who got it right.
· If the question has a high percentage incorrect answers and the material was covered either in lecture or in the manual, is worded well…it will be up to the instructor whether to award any point if any for that question 
MISSED EXAM POLICY:
If a student has to miss an exam, the course director must be notified PRIOR to the exam unless the student is physically incapable of notifying the course director and then written documentation must be provided to this effect. Notification of the course director should be done by email or a phone call to that faculty member. If a student fails to notify the course director before the exam (or in the case of documented physical incapacitation within a 24-hour period of a missed exam) the exam grade will be calculated as a zero.
 With documentation of extenuating circumstances for missing a written exam, faculty may either give a written make-up (multiple choice, true/false, essay, etc.) or move the points to the final exam.  The make-up exam (which will be a different exam and may or may not be of the same level of difficulty as the exam given to the rest of the class) must be taken within 5 business days of the missed exam unless the student is physically incapable of doing so or unless other arrangements are made by the course director. The exam time will be scheduled at the discretion of the course director.
 With documentation of extenuating circumstances for missing a lab practical, points may be moved to the final lab practical or student must take a make-up lab practical (which will be a different lab practical and may or may not be of the same level of difficulty as the lab practical given to the rest of the class) within 5 business days unless the student is physically incapable of doing so or unless other arrangements are made by the course director. The time of the make up lab practical will be scheduled at the discretion of the course director. 
 VACATION, LEISURE TRAVEL, SEMINAR ATTENDANCE, OVER SLEEPING, etc. DO NOT CONSTITUTE EXTRA ORDINARY OR EXTENUATING CIRCUMSTANCES FOR MISSING AN EXAM.  The course director should be contacted prior to an exam if a student has any questions about the validity of an excuse to miss an exam or lab practical. The determination of extenuating circumstances is under the sole discretion of the individual faculty member. Faculty members have the right to grant or deny any make up exam/lab practical based upon their individual determination of the circumstances surrounding the student’s absence. 

Final Examinations 

Because some students are on special schedules an exception will be made only with documentation of a conflicting Final examination. In this case the student will be required to take the exams back to back. Arrangements must be made at least 24 hours in advance of the scheduled time of the final exam. 

Students must be on time for all examinations. However, if a student is late, and no one has left the examination room, they will be allowed to take the examination, but no additional time will be allowed. 

If a student comes in late for an exam and another student taking the exam has already left the classroom, the late student will not be allowed to sit the exam, and will receive a grade of "0". 

However, if the late student can provide valid documentation of an extra ordinary circumstance, arrangements can be made to take the missed exam. At the Course Directors discretion, the make-up exam will be an essay style, an oral exam. or an exam of the course director's choosing.
EXTRA CREDIT: None
LECTURE EXAM REVIEW: 
The review period for each exam will begin after the posting of the grades and last for five working days only, excluding weekends and holidays. Questions about the final exam and/or final course grades must be reviewed with the Course Director by 3:00 p.m. the third day of the new trimester. 
CLASSROOM BEHAVIOR:

Parker College of Chiropractic is a private first professional degree granting institution. As such, we expect our students and faculty to conduct themselves with honesty and integrity. Therefore, each student is expected to uphold high ethical standards both inside and outside of the classroom. The classroom should be an environment for learning; behavior that is considered disruptive by the course director, behavior that in the eyes of the receiver belittles another, or behavior which discourages others from achieving their academic goals has no place and will not be tolerated in the classroom. Individuals engaging in this type of behaviors will asked to leave the classroom. Repeat offenders will be referred to the Department Chairperson and may face penalties that could include suspension from the Institution. 

PROFESSIONAL DECORUM: 

Students are expected to behave in a professional manner at all times. Positive contributions to the learning environment and participation in classroom learning activities are expected. Students should demonstrate courtesy to the instructor, to special guest speakers, and to other classmates. Focusing your attention on anything other than pertinent classroom material could be considered discourteous. Any person who is discourteous or disrupts the class with unprofessional conduct may be asked to leave the classroom and will be counted absent for that class period. Cell phones and pagers should be turned off while in the classroom. 
ACADEMIC DISHONESTY: 
Cheating will not be tolerated. If you are caught cheating, you will receive a "0" on that exam and disciplinary action will be taken which could result in your dismissal from Parker College. If you are suspected of cheating on an exam you may be singled out and required to sit in the front of the classroom so that you can be clearly watched. The cheating policy includes lecture exams, lab quizzes and lab practicals. 

ATTENDANCE POLICY: 
Attendance roll sheets are passed out at the beginning of each class. To be counted present for a class you must be present, in your seat and you must sign the roll sheet when the roll sheet comes past your seat. Roll sheets will be picked up by the instructor once they have passed through all rows of the classroom. No student will be allowed to sign the roll sheet once it is picked up by the instructor. It is the student's responsibility to be on time and in their seats when the class starts and the roll sheets are passed out. 

A professional education at Parker College requires a full time commitment by the student. Classes are demanding and academic standards are high. Students must expect to spend a significant part of each day in and out of class to successfully complete the program. Full realization of the learning process is reliant upon the fact that students are expected to attend and be attentive and participatory in all lecture and laboratory classes. Students must attend classes on a regular basis to attain the skill, training and expertise they will need to become successful Doctors of Chiropractic. It is in this light that Parker College of Chiropractic considers classroom attendance to be mandatory in all scheduled classes and laboratory sessions and failure of the student to attend classes and/or laboratory sessions could result in poor academic performance by the student, possible grade reduction and/or the student receiving a failing grade in the class. Classroom attendance is monitored by the use of a roll sheet that is passed around the classroom at the beginning of each class. Student attendance is documented by the presence of the student’s signature on the roll sheet. Failure to sign the roll sheet by a student will result in the student being counted absent from that class session. Students may in fact be bodily present in the class, but if the student’s signature does not appear on the roll sheet associated with their name then the student is absent from that class session. 

Student attendance in lectures and laboratory sessions is a factor in deriving a student’s final course grade. Students who miss more than 20% of the total contact hours in any given course will have their final course grade reduced by one whole letter grade. Students who miss more than 50% of the total contact hours in any given course will be dropped from the course with the grade of F. If class was held and you were not in attendance, you will be counted absent, regardless of the reason. As an example: if a course is a three credit hour class = 45 contact hours, the student could miss up to 9 hours of class (lecture and lab) before they are dropped one letter grade. If you have any questions about your attendance in a course you need to address the course director. 

 

Students who are repeating a course because of previous academic failure are required by the Dean of Academic Affairs to attend all lectures and labs of the course in question. A student on Academic Probation is required to attend all lectures, laboratory sessions and scheduled academic conferences. If a faculty member in a department finds that a student is not meeting this attendance requirement, the student will be notified in writing with a copy of the letter sent to the office of the Dean of Academic Affairs. 

The student is responsible for obtaining and learning subject materials presented during an absence. When the period of absence is known and may be planned, the student must confer with the appropriate course director and determine a plan of action for that absence. Absence from any examination (lecture or lab) must be accompanied by a written excuse documenting the extenuating circumstance which prevented the student from sitting the examination. If the excuse is considered valid by the course director then arrangements to sit the exam must be made with the course director within 5 days of the student returning to class (see Missed Exam Policy).

The licensing requirements of the states vary widely. Some state boards require a specific number of classroom hours in order to obtain a license to practice as a Doctor of Chiropractic in their respective states. It is the student's responsibility to determine, fulfill and document the requirements of the state(s) in which they are planning to apply for licensure. These requirements are available from the individual state boards and kept in the Office of the Registrar for the student to review. 

Tardiness is disruptive to the class. Each student should make every attempt to get to class on time. A professor may refuse to allow to a tardy student to enter the classroom. A student who is tardy to a class and does not sign the roll sheet when it passes his/her seat will be counted absent for that class period.

ABSENCES FOR RELIGIOUS HOLIDAYS:
Parker College will excuse students from attending classes and other required activities for the observance of religious holidays, including travel for that purpose.

A religious holiday means a day of observance by a religion whose places of worship is exempt from property taxation under Section 11.20 of the Texas Tax Code (or would be exempt if the place of worship was located in Texas). 

A student whose absence is excused under this policy may not be penalized. Those students will be allowed to take examinations or complete any assignments they missed due to observance of the religious holy day (see missed exam policy). With the student’s agreement, the course director may move the points from the missed examination or assignment to the final exam in that course or make other arrangements to make up the missed exam or work. A student may be required to show written documentation. 

A student who will miss an examination or assignment for the observance of a religious holy day should notify the course directors of all courses affected prior to the absence. 

If a student and a faculty member disagree about whether an absence is for the observance of a religious holy day or whether the faculty member has allowed the student a reasonable time to complete any missed examinations or assignments (see missed exam policy), the faculty member or the student may request a ruling from the Dean of Academic Affairs. The student and the faculty member will abide by the decision of the Dean of Academic Affairs.

STUDENT BEREAVEMENT POLICY:
In the unfortunate event that you experience a death in your family, please rest assured that Parker College will help you during this time of your loss. When you are ready, the Dean of Academic Affairs will review the accommodations available to you to help you resume your studies. 

Action Steps:

· If you experience a death in your family, please notify the Dean of Academic Affair’s office as soon as possible. You may send the notice by telephone or email. You may send the notice personally or have it sent by a roommate, friend, or family member. The Dean will contact your instructors and ask them to assist you when you resume your studies.  

· When you return to campus, please schedule a meeting with the Dean of Academic Affairs to discuss support resources available to you through the Office of Student Affairs and to discuss strategies for catching up with missed academic work and for completing the trimester successfully. 

Assistance and Accommodation:

The options for assistance or accommodation include the following:

· Excused Absences. 

· Counseling with the counselors in Student Affairs or referral to another counselor. 

· Alternate arrangements for completing coursework, subject to the Missed Exam Policy. 

· Withdrawal from some courses to reduce your course load. 

· Incomplete grades in one or more courses. 

· Withdrawing from the College and taking a leave of absence. 

The Dean of Academic Affairs will hear your situation and then help you decide what actions are in your best interest and will facilitate the communications between you and your instructors.  

COMPUTER USAGE: 

Students are encouraged to utilize personal computers in the classroom for taking notes, following the lecture outlines or reference materials, etc. Other uses unrelated to the lecture topic are not allowed. As an example, surfing the Internet or playing games during lecture or lab time is strictly prohibited and will result in the student being asked to discontinue use of their computers. In addition, the student may be asked to leave the classroom and will be counted absent for that class period. 

AUDIO/VIDEO TAPING: 

Since the courts have ruled that a professor's voice and physical image are their personal property, the prerogative of the audiotaping and/or video recording of lectures/laboratories is a right specifically reserved to faculty. Should you wish to record, using any device you must obtain the permission the respective instructor in all classes. You are not allowed to audio or video tape lectures of labs in Systemic Anatomy.
IMPORTANT NOTE: 

The provisions contained in this syllabus do not constitute a binding contract between the student and the Parker College of Chiropractic. These provisions may be changed at any time and for any reason at the discretion of the Course Director. When it is necessary to make changes to this document, appropriate notice (at least one week, if possible) will be given to the student(s). 
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